Dear [Title of elected official] ________________,

 

I am writing to you to express my deep concern that Ontario Power Generation (OPG) plans to build a nuclear waste repository (also called a nuclear waste dump) to bury radioactive nuclear waste in Kincardine, Ontario Canada, 1 km from the shore of Lake Huron, one of the Great Lakes.  The Great Lakes, 21% of the world's fresh surface water, are the source of drinking water for 40 million people in two countries.  
 A federal review panel recommended to Catherine McKenna, Canada’s Minister of Environment and Climate Change that she approve OPG’s plan. Minister McKenna delayed her decision asking OPG for additional information.  Minister McKenna is expected to render her decision sometime in 2017 following review by the Canadian Environmental Assessment Agency of OPG’s additional information.
 

I believe our [City/Town/Municipality] should be very concerned and should oppose this nuclear waste dump for numerous reasons, including:
· This nuclear waste dump will need to safely house the most lethal waste ever created by humans – radioactive nuclear waste, some of which remains toxic for 100,000 years.

· No scientist or geologist can provide a 100,000 year guarantee that this nuclear waste repository will not leak and contaminate the Great Lakes. The accident and indefinite suspension of operations at the Waste Isolation Pilot Plant (WIPP), located in New Mexico, the only operating deep geologic repository operating in the world, which leaked after a mere 15 years of operation, underscores the concern with locating a nuclear waste repository right beside the drinking water of 40 million people.  We note that OPG's safety case was based on the design and safety track record of WIPP. See http://www.thestar.com/business/2014/03/07/us_radiation_leak_raises_ontario_questions.html
· Despite the fact that OPG was required under the Environmental Impact Statement guidelines to consider alternative sites, OPG did not consider or investigate any other sites for this nuclear waste repository. OPG's owner, the Province of Ontario, owns and controls 87% of Ontario's land mass, this being crown land, and therefore other actual sites within its ownership and control could and should have been investigated.

· OPG's public consultation focused primarily on Bruce County with some very limited outreach in Michigan; OPG failed to inform or seek input from citizens living in many Great Lakes communities in Canada and the US, or their elected officials.
· A nuclear waste repository in limestone is unprecedented and unproven anywhere in the world.  

If our [City/Town/Municipality] opposes this nuclear waste dump, we won’t be alone.  The fact is, opposition to OPG's plan is growing daily.  

· A petition by the non-profit volunteer organization called Stop The Great Lakes Nuclear Dump which is approaching 95,000 signatures.  See http://tinyurl.com/aljc9so
· As of June 26, 2017, the population of communities in Canada and the US that have passed resolutions formally opposing this nuclear waste repository is 23.4 million.  See http://stopthegreatlakesnucleardump.com/resolutions.php for a list of the 227 resolutions already passed in Ontario and in all 8 Great Lakes States (Michigan, Ohio, Illinois, Pennsylvania, New York, Minnesota, Indiana and Wisconsin).
Here is some information you may wish to review as part of your research:

· Submission to the Joint Review Panel by the Great Lakes and St. Lawrence Cities Initiative (GLSLCI), an important organization of 131 Great Lakes Mayors group representing 17 million people living in the Great Lakes region. This organization formally opposed OPG's plan at the public hearings.  See http://www.ceaa.gc.ca/050/documents/p17520/89563E.pdf 

· A well researched website www.stopthegreatlakesnucleardump.com
· Informational youtube videos https://youtu.be/_s6C4ClH17U and https://youtu.be/iH9fSBtXLF4
· November 5, 2015 letter from 6 U.S. Senators and 26 U.S. Representatives to Canadian Prime Minister Trudeau urging him to block plans for an underground storage facility for nuclear waste near Lake Huron in Ontario. http://tinyurl.com/zd53dh2
· Press release and resolution passed by the National Association of Counties http://tinyurl.com/q7q724y
· Article by Dr. David Suzuki calling for a halt to OPG’s plan http://tinyurl.com/lcg5sbd
· Michigan Senate unanimously passes legislation opposing the proposed nuclear waste dump http://tinyurl.com/ooarlwx
As an elected official, you have an opportunity to demonstrate vision and leadership.  I am asking the [City/Town/Municipality] of __________________ to immediately pass a resolution formally opposing the building of a nuclear waste repository on the shore of Lake Huron in Kincardine Ontario or anywhere in the Great Lakes Basin.  A draft resolution for your consideration is attached.
Thank you very much for your time and consideration of this matter.

Most sincerely,
_____________________
Signature
c.c. Beverly Fernandez, Spokesperson, Stop The Great Lakes Nuclear Dump via email: info@stopthegreatlakesnucleardump.com
